
Brading CE (Controlled) Primary School 

  We are a Team that Trust each other to unlock potential 

Tel: 01983 407217 

News from Brading CE Primary School 

Headteacher: Mrs B Gilbert  

Office Administrators:  Miss Hughes, Ms Barnard 

Our Christian Values:  Trust  

Truth, Respect, Unity, Sincerity, Tolerance 

This week our focus  is UNITY — being friendly 

Friday 24th November 

2023 

Dear Parents/Carers 

I can’t believe next week is going to be December, and that we have just over 3 weeks in school until the Christmas 
holidays!  Our last day of term is Tuesday 19th December, our Christmas dinner day and  Christmas Jumper day! 

We continue to see a higher number than usual of children off school due to illness  - please can you make sure that 
you contact the school each day of absence  - even if you call the office we do require that you confirm this in 
writing  - thank you. 

Parking around the site  - please be mindful of where you are parking when dropping off and picking up your chil-
dren.  Do not block driveways, park on double yellow lines or the zigzag lines outside the school. Please also  do not 
obstruct the road for emergency services or other road users  - thank you. 

Have a lovely weekend and remember my door is always open. 

Mrs Gilbert. 

Collective Worship this week… 

This week, Mr Barnes and Mr Napier continued to talk about creation and 

how special God's world is. Mrs Attwell presented Picture News on             

compassion and the Junior Travel Ambassadors launched Road Safety Week 

by giving teachers lesson plans for their class and inviting children to enter 

the Brighten Your Bag competition.  

KEY EVENTS NEXT WEEK! 

 MONDAY 27th  TUESDAY 28th  WEDNESDAY 29th  THURSDAY 30th  FRIDAY 1st 

 YR4 Swimming 

Fun Clubs: Rugby 

& Handball KS2 

Fun Clubs—KS2 Christmas 

Club, Puzzles & Games 

KS1 Football & Mindfulness 

  KS1 Maths information   

session 2.15pm with Mrs 

Rackett 

KS2 Golf                     

at  Westridge 

Bible reflection 

‘Whenever the rainbow appears in the 

clouds, I will see it and remember the ev-

erlasting covenant between God and all 

living creatures of every kind on the 

earth’    Genesis 9:16 



We have a new scooter pod!  If your child scoots to school they can park their 

scooter here.  The pod is just at the top of the slope and has 24 slots available for 

parking scooters! 

A huge thanks to Mr Earley for putting the pod together and 

getting it ready for all our enthusiastic scooter riders!   

SCHOOL MENU NEXT WEEK: 

We also offer tomato pasta as well as jacket potatoes and 

sandwiches with a selection of fillings each day 

  

MONDAY 27th 

  

TUESDAY 28th 

  

WEDNESDAY 29th 

  

THURSDAY 30th 

  

FRIDAY 1st 

Pizza 

Apple Crumble 

  

Sweet & Sour Chicken 

Crunchy Chocolate 

Biscuit 

Roast Beef 

Chocolate & Vanilla 

Marble Cake 

Sausage Pasta Bake 

Carrot Cake 

Fish Fingers 

Orange Drizzle with fruit 

CHRISTMAS DINNER  - see  menu on page 7 
 

This year’s Christmas dinner is being held on Tuesday 19th December – the menu 
is in the newsletter. It is available to pre-order on SchoolMoney next week. Please 
pre-order this whether your child is eligible for Free School Meals, Universal Free 
School Meals or pays for their lunches so that the kitchen can order the  correct 
amount of food. We will not be taking bookings on the day. 

IMPORTANT—PLEASE READ 

Mrs Rackett will be holding a maths session for Key Stage1 parents in the hall on Thursday 

30th November at 2:15. If you would like to find out a bit more about maths in your 

child's key stage, please join us by letting the office know. We look forward to seeing you!  

Children In Need  -  a new total £223.93  - once again thank you to everyone who have 

supported us, I am sure you will all agree that this is a very worthy cause. 

 

FLU IMMUNISATIONS: 

Flu immunisations The flu team are coming back in on Monday 4th December to administer flu             

immunisations to those who didn’t sign up the first time around. We are awaiting more information    

regarding booking this so if you would like your child to have their flu immunisation in school please 

keep an eye on your emails. 



 

WHAT HAVE WE BEEN LEARNNING THIS WEEK? 

ANTIGUA “This week in Antigua class we have continued with space! We made a whole galaxy of planets using 

balloons after learning all about the different planets and their colour/size. We conducted experiments 

using foam and glitter to make moon rocks. We have also focused on team work and how to work to-

gether. We made bridges to cross rivers and helped each other to cross and balance without falling in!”  
 

ST LUCIA This week in St Lucia we have moved onto our topic Space! The book of the week this week was 
‘Whatever Next’. We built rockets to go to space just like the characters. We wrote a list and drew some 
things we would take to space with us, most importantly sweets! 
 

MALDIVES Year 1 has been busy learning about fact families in maths. In English we have been looking at instruc-

tions as Nibbles is on the loose!! In history we have started to look at The Great Fire of London. We have 

created our spirituality board and are very keen to tell everybody about it.  

NEW ZEALAND This week in Year 2, our pupils embarked on an exciting English letter-writing journey, inspired by the 

charming tale of "The Day the Crayons Quit." Imagination and creativity flowed as they expressed their 

thoughts through letters. In Science, we delved into understanding what keeps us healthy, exploring the 

significance of a balanced lifestyle. Geography lessons were filled with curiosity as pupils enthusiastically 

named and located the five oceans, broadening their global awareness. Additionally, our Religious     

Education day focused on the anticipation of Advent, fostering spiritual reflection and understanding. 

 

MALTA This week in Malta class we have spent our science lesson looking at different skeletons and recognising 

the differences between humans and animals. The children explored the differences between              

vertebrates and invertebrates and labelled diagrams to show this. In P.E, the children played handball 

and started to learn some of the key skills needed. This weeks English focus has been formal letter 

writing. The children have annotated a formal letter and recognised the features needed to write a    

successful piece for a recipient.   

GALAPAGOS This week year 4 have been learning all about road safety including what to wear in these darker winter 

months and how to safely cross the road. As well as this we have been thinking about spirituality and 

our school values and have made pictures to go in each quadrant of our spirituality board to represent 

self, others, beauty and faith.   

ICELAND On Monday we did bench ball and science in the afternoon, maths and English in the morning.  

On Tuesday we did rivers of the world in topic and finished off science. 

On Wednesday we ordered fractions in maths.  We did the spiritualist board in art and basketball in PE. 
 

JAMAICA This week in Jamaica Class we have had a really exciting week!  In English we have been doing standard 

English.  In maths we have been learning about fractioning.  In Topic we have been learning about 20th 

Centaury sport. Science has ben incredibly fun because we have been learning about the circulatory 

system.  In art we have doing four frames and pom pom hats.  In P.E. we have been doing basketball.  In 

guided reading we answered questions of the text ‘War Horse’.  In collective worship we have been do-

ing creativity 

CUBA This week our topic has been waste and recycling. Some children sorted different objects into the cor-

rect bins thinking about the material of each object. We also went to the trim trail to practice our gross 

motor skills. Finally, we had a very exciting time listening to and using lots of different musical instru-

ments and deciding which ones we like the sound of the most.   

 

HAWAII This week in Hawaii class we have been using recyclable materials to make a landscape.  The chil-

dren used their design to create different forests with amazing detail.  The children have also used a 

globe to identify the world's oceans and have been listening to a song to help remember them  



Fabulous week of learning... 



Brading CE Primary School 

Looking after our                   

environment 

Our thanks to Mrs Redfern 

our Chair of Governors for 

helping with our tree planting 

and to our Year KS2 children 

for being such enthusiastic       

conservationists! 



We are looking forward to seeing you all at 

the Christmas Disco 

Friday 15th December 2023 

To secure your child’s place, please book on 

SchoolMoney 

Key Stage 1 : 4pm -  5pm 

Key Stage 2 :  5.15pm  - 6.30pm 

£2.50 cost per pupil includes:                      

entry, drink and sweets 





NOTICE BOARD 



NOTICE BOARD 



NOTICE BOARD 

From the Isle of Wight NHS Trust 
  
Children’s COVID-19 Vaccination Appointments – Children’s Outpatient Department, North Hospital 
We are offering the following Children’s COVID Vaccination Clinics for Ages 5-11, Ages 12-15 and Ages 16-17 in the 
Children’s Outpatients Department, North Hospital, St Mary’s (NOT the Hospital Vaccine Hub). Accessible parking is 
available in the North Car Park. 
  
Appointments must be booked in advance using the National Booking Service, we are unable to offer walk-ins. 
  
Please note that Children are eligible if: 

• they have an immunosuppressed disorder 

• or have close family contact with someone who has an immunosuppressed disorder 

• or have not had any COVID vaccination in the past. 
  
For information about eligibility and how to book your Child’s vaccination, please use the online link below, you will 
need your child’s NHS number: 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/ 

For information about the Autumn/Winter (AW) 2023-24 COVID-19 Seasonal Campaign, please use the online link be-
low: 
https://www.england.nhs.uk/long-read/autumn-winter-aw-2023-24-flu-and-covid-19-seasonal-campaign/ 

All vaccines offered will be the Pfizer XBB.1.5 vaccines. 

Upcoming Children’s Vaccination Clinic times (more to follow in January): 

• Friday 24 Nov 2023, 14:00 – 17:15 

• Friday 08 Dec 2023, 08:00 – 12:30 

• Monday 18 Dec 2023, 08:00 – 12:30 
  
For any information regarding Children’s COVID vaccinations, please email the Hospital Vaccine Hub 
Team: iownt.vaccine-hub@nhs.net. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/
https://www.england.nhs.uk/long-read/autumn-winter-aw-2023-24-flu-and-covid-19-seasonal-campaign/
mailto:iownt.vaccine-hub@nhs.net


Reflection of the week… 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Monday 4th December 

2nd date for flu vaccinations in school Reception – 

Year 6 

Friday 15th December 

Christmas Disco: 

4- 5 pm  - YR R & YRs 1 &2 

5.15  - 6.30 pm  -  YRs 3,4 ,5,6 

£2.50 to include a drink and sweets, please pay on 

the school app to book your child’s place 

Tuesday 19th December 

Christmas dinner & Christmas Dinner Day 

Wednesday 20th December – Monday 1st January 

2024 

Christmas holidays 

Monday 12th – Friday 16th February 2024 

February half term 

Friday 29th March – Friday 12th April 2024 

Easter holidays 

Monday 6th May 2024 

Bank holiday Monday 

Monday 27th– Friday 31st May 2024 

May half term 

Monday 22nd – Friday 26th July 2024 

Development days 

Monday 29th July – Friday 30th August 2024 

Summer holidays 

MAINS 

Roast Turkey
or

Roasted Vegetable & Cranberry Slice

SIDES

Roast Potatoes 
Pigs in Blankets
Stuffing & Gravy
Carrots & Peas 

DESSERT

Festive Chocolate & Vanilla 
Ice-Cream Pot

or
Festive Shortbread

 

Class Attendance 

St Lucia 88.5% 

Maldives 96.7% 

Cuba 71.1% 

New Zealand 95.2% 

Malta 80.9% 

Galapagos 84.5% 

Iceland 78.9% 

Jamaica 100% 

Hawaii 86.7% 


